
REGULAR MEETING 

GREATER ASHEVILLE REGIONAL AIRPORT AUTHORITY 

August 10, 2018 

The Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority ("Authority") met on Friday, August 10, 

2018 at 8:30 a.m. in the Conference Room at the Authority's Administrative Offices, 

Asheville Regional Airport ("Airport"), 61 Terminal Drive, Suite 1, Asheville, NC 28732. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Matthew C. Burril, Chair; K. Ray Bailey, Vice-Chair; William L. 

Moyer; Stephanie Pace Brown; and George H. Erwin, Jr. 

MEMBERS ABSENT: David Gantt, Brad Galbraith 

STAFF AND LEGAL COUNSEL PRESENT: Cindy Rice, Authority Legal Counsel; Lew 

Bleiweis, Executive Director; Michael Reisman, Deputy Executive Director of Development 

and Operations; Kevan Smith, Chief of Public Safety; Suzie Baker, Director of 

Administration; Tina Kinsey, Director of Marketing and Public Relations; Janet Burnette, 

Director of Finance and Accounting; Shane Stockman, IT Director; John Coon, Director 

of Operations; Samuel Sales, Public Safety Captain; and Ellen Heywood, Clerk to the 

Board 

ALSO PRESENT: James Moose, Avcon; Paul Puckli, CHA Consulting; Vijay Kapoor, 

Asheville City Council; Eric Rysdon, RS&H; David Barlow, CHA Consulting; Dillon Davis, 

Asheville Citizen Times 

CALL TO ORDER: The Chair called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

SERVICE AWARD PRESENTATION: The Chair recognized Suzie Baker with a service 

recognition award and gift for her 10 years of service with the Authority. 

The Director stated that Mrs. Baker has also announced her retirement and will be retiring 

at the end of August. The Board wished Mrs. Baker well in her retirement. 

The Director commented that in addition to Mrs. Baker's retirement, two other employees 

have announced retirements for the end of September; Sherman Stark, the Operations 

Supervisor, after approximately 15 years of service; and Laura Foster, the Custodial 

Supervisor, after 10 years of service. 





C. Approval of Section 123.00, Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE)

Program and Section 123.01, Airport Concession Disadvantaged Business

Enterprise (ACDBE) Program, of the Greater Asheville Regional Airport

Administration Policies and Procedures:

D. Approval of Amendment to the FY 2017 /2018 Budget:

BE IT ORDAINED by the Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority that the

following amendment be made to the annual budget ordinance for the fiscal year 

ending June 30, 2018: 

Section 1. To amend the appropriations as follows: 

EXPENDITURES: 

Capital Improvements 

Totals 

Decrease 

$1,244,880.85 

$1,244,880.85 

Increase 

This will result in a net increase of $844,880.85 in the appropriations. Revenues will be 

revised as follows: 

REVENUES: 
Decrease Increase 

NC DOT Appropriation $1,244,880.85 

Totals $1,244,880.85 

Section 2. Copies of this budget amendment shall be furnished to the Clerk to 

the Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority, and to the Budget Officer and to the 
Finance Officer for their direction. 

Adopted this 10th day of August, 2018. 

Matthew C. Burril, Chair 

Attested by: 

Ellen Heywood, Clerk to the Board 



















































Table 6C 

TICKET COUNTER & QUEUE FEES (UNASSIGNED) GARAA 

(Fiscal Years Ending June 30} 

Budget Budget 

2018 2019 
---

Adjusted Signatory Airline Terminal Rate [A] $44.61 $46.35 

Ticket Counter and Queue SQace {s.f.): 
Ticket Counter 1,755 1,755 
Queue Space 3,181 3,181 

Ticket Counter and Queue Space [BJ 4,936 4,936 

Ticket Counter and Queue Space Requirement [C=A*B] $220,176 $228,766 

AirlT Landside Expenses [DJ 16,463 16,463 

Ticket Counter and Queue Requirement [E=C+D] $236,639 $245,229 

Enplaned Passengers [F] 425,118 516,000 

Ticket Counter & Queue Fee (unassigned) [G=E/F] $0.56 $0.48 

Enplaned Passenger Use [HJ 144,938 180,000 

Ticket Counter & Queue Fees (unassigned) [l=G*H] $80,679 $85,545 

Note: Amounts may not add due to rounding. 

Source: Airport management records 

Compiled by Trillion Aviation, February 2018 (Updated June 2018) 

AVL Financial Model - FY 2019 Budgel ver 5.s.18 Page12of15 6/1/2018 











REVENUES: 

Transfer from GARAA Cash 

Total 

Decrease Increase 

$84,500 

$84.500 

Section 2. Copies of this budget amendment shall be furnished to the Clerk to 
the Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority, and to the Budget Officer and to the 
Finance Officer for their direction. 

Adopted this 10th day of August, 2018. 

Matthew C. Burril, Chair 

Attested by: 

Ellen Heywood, Clerk to the Board 

The Director advised the Board that the budget amendment is only for $84,500 as the 
last two months of ground-handling fees will occur in next fiscal year's budget. 

The Chair inquired if the Board would have to increase the budget or go through a budget 

amendment if another airline were to come along with new service during the current 

fiscal year. The Director responded that the Authority's policy states that the airport 

offers incentives up to the amount that is budgeted each year. Staff does not have to 

offer incentives for the remainder of the fiscal year since all of the funds will be used for 

the new service with Spirit Airlines. The Director further stated that staff does have the 

ability to seek a budget amendment to provide incentives to other airlines. 

Mr. Moyer moved to approve the airline incentives (ground handling and station start-up 

costs) with Spirit Airlines for AVL-TPA, AVL-MCO and AVL-FLL service as presented by 

staff; authorize the Executive Director to execute the necessary documents; and amend 

the FY 18/19 Budget by adopting the budget ordinance amendment presented by staff. 

Ms. Brown seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. 











Section 2. Copies of this budget amendment shall be furnished to the Clerk to 
the Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority, and to the Budget Officer and to the 

Finance Officer for their direction. 

Adopted this 10th day of August, 2018. 

Matthew C. Burril, Chair 
Attested by: 

Ellen Heywood, Clerk to the Board 

INFORMATION SECTION: No comments 

PUBLIC AND TENANTS COMMENTS: None 

CALL FOR NEXT MEETING: It was determined that the meeting of the Authority Board 

scheduled for September 7, 2018 was tentative and may be cancelled. 

The Chair inquired if there was any interest from the Board in moving Authority Board 

meetings to a different day of the week, possibly a Wednesday or a Thursday. The 

consensus of the Board was to leave the Authority Board meetings on Fridays. 

CLOSED SESSION: At 9:58 a.m. Mr. Bailey moved to go into Closed Session Pursuant 

to Subsections 143-318.11 (a) (3), (4) and (6) of the General Statutes of North Carolina 

to Consult with Legal Counsel Regarding, Among Other Things, That Lawsuit Entitled 

Tricor Construction, Inc. vs. RS&H Architects-Engineers-Planners, Inc., Thalle 

Construction Co., Inc. and Liberty Mutual Insurance Company and vs. Defendant & Third­

Party Plaintiff, Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority, vs. Third-Party Defendant, 

Avcon, Inc. d/b/a Avcon Engineers and Planners, Inc. in Order to Preserve the Attorney­

Client Privilege; to Discuss Matters Relating to the Location and/or Expansion of Industries 

or Other Businesses in the Area Served by the Greater Asheville Regional Airport 

Authority, Including Agreement on a Tentative List of Economic Development Incentives 

that may be Offered by the Greater Asheville Regional Airport Authority in Negotiations; 

and to Consider Personnel Matters. Mr. Moyer seconded the motion and it carried 

unanimously. 

The Chair indicated they would break for five minutes at which time the Board would 

resume in closed session. 




